St Hilary's Church Wallasey

SUNDAY 10th NOVEMBER 2019

A Community United by Faith in Christ, living out Worship, Welcome & Witness

Welcome to St. Hilary's today, please do join us for refreshments following our services today.

If it is your first visit here, we would love to get to know you more – so please make yourself known to one of the welcome team.

TODAY'S SERVICES Sunday 10th November REMEMBRANCE SUNDAY

9.30am Holy Communion 10.50am Act of Remembrance at Cenotaph 11.15am All Age Worship

TODAY'S BIBLE READINGS Sunday 10th November REMEMBRANCE SUNDAY 9.30am & 11.15am

1 Corinthians 15 : 50 – 58 (NT p 174) John 15 : 9 – 17 (NT p 106)

SERVICES NEXT WEEK SECOND SUNDAY BEFORE ADVENT Sunday 17th November

10.30am Holy Communion

BIBLE READINGS NEXT WEEK SECOND SUNDAY BEFORE ADVENT Sunday 17th November

Hebrews 11 (verses TBC) (NT p 222) Luke 21 : 5 – 19 (NT p 81)

Monday (11th Nov)	12.00pm	Midday Prayers
	2.00pm	Women's Fellowship
Tuesday (12th Nov)	9.15am	Morning Prayers
Wednesday (13th Nov)	9.30am	Bowling Club – All Welcome (<i>In Church</i>)
	4-6.00pm	Piano Lessons
Thursday (14th Nov)	10.00am	Holy Communion
Friday (15 th Nov)	9.15am	Morning Prayer (Side Chapel)
	7.00pm	Fusion Youth Club

Prayers

<u>Prayer Cycle</u>-Please pray for the following people and places within our parish this week: Church Hospitality, St.Mary's College, Station Rd, Cliff Rd, Burford Ave, Brackley Close.

For the bereaved families of: Barbara Davies & Carole Williams.

For those living in Care Homes: Edith Gamwell & Catherine Godfrey.

For the healing, hope and strength of: Helen Godfrey, Bob Romanoff, Dorothy & Sheila Prestwich, Andy & Nicolas Coombes, Margie Smith, Chris Roberts, Chris Harrison, Ralph Young, Alan Ward & Valerie Sparks.

For the World-

- Pray for those fleeing war torn countries.
- Pray for those affected by terrorism.
- Pray for the town of Boga.

For the Parish-

- Pray for those
- Pray for those at
- For all those suffering and in danger in war zones everywhere.

COLLECT FOR REMEMBRANCE SUNDAY

God our refuge and strength, bring near the day when wars shall and poverty and pain shall end, that earth may know the peace of heaven through Jesus Christ our Lord. Amen

Notices

SERVICES –We are continuing a joint 10:30am service on Sundays, until the end of December. We have every intention of reinstating them when we have clergy capacity again. Thanks for your patience.

MEET THE CAST - St George's Primary have us to run a one-day Christmas event for year 3 or 4 on Weds 4th December (am & pm). It would require at least 12 people to run it, with minimal preparation needed. Please see Alan TODAY if you can help.

EMERGENCY NIGHT SHELTER – The Wirral Churches Ark Project will be running their emergency night shelter and we need your help! St Luke's are hosting one week of the night shelter from 9th - 16th December & we need volunteers to help make our guests feel welcome and safe. We particularly need volunteers for the over-night (men) and breakfast shift and a couple of people willing to cook a meal for around 10 people. If you want more information or you can help please let me know by ringing Jonny Birch on 07933949991

PASTORAL ISSUES - Richard will continue to coordinate pastoral issues that arise during Alan's phased return of up to 12 hours a week from the 21st October. If you need to speak to someone please contact Richard and one of the team will be in touch. Thank you.

WOMEN'S FELLOWSHIP – Our next meeting is on Monday November 11th when Mike Ellis will give a talk on the Hillbark Players. We meet in church 2pm, come and join us. CALLUM & JESS PIPER'S NEW BABY BOY- For those who were unaware, Callum and Jess have had a little boy, named Samuel. Callum and Jess are planning to bring the baby to St Hilary's in the future. If anyone would like to donate to a new baby gift, please see Lisa. **CHRISTMAS FOOD** – Jules K will be taking orders for Christmas produce such as cakes and puddings from September, all proceeds are going to St Hilary's. Jules will also be selling goods at the Christmas Fair. **BOTTLE TOMBOLA** - We will be having a chocolate tombola and are collecting donations of chocolate. There will be a box in church for this throughout the lead up to Xmas. Many thanks for your support.

Our prayer lists will be updated at the end of each month. Please contact Lisa Sheridan at lisa.sheridan25@outlook.com to add anyone to our prayer lists or for any other notices. The cut off time for any additions to the newsletter is lunchtime on the Thursday before publication.

Alan Ward Rector: 638 4771

Curate: Richard Avery 07784 422758 Churchwarden: Jimmy Houghton 07731 898288 www.sthilarywallasey.org.uk Facebook: StHilaryWallasey

Twitter: @StHilary's